
Lethbridge Centennial Quilters’ Guild Newsletter, 26 November 2024 Page 1 

 

Sue Secretan, President, welcomed everyone to the 26 November 2024 Guild meeting. We 

acknowledge we are meeting on traditional Blackfoot Treaty 7 Territory and Metis Nation Region 

3. 

Guests:  Teresa Petriw brought her friend Sandy from out of province. 

Darlyn Davies brought her friend, Willemina, who was quickly strong-armed into joining the 

guild. 

Reminders: 

• If you had items at the Sale and Free table, please make sure to pick up any items that 

were not claimed. 

• Be sure to get your door prize tickets 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

• Community Quilt Supply – Lynn Gibson 

o Lynn again reminded everyone about batting sizes and signing in quilts for 

community services. 

o Lynn thanked members for donations of fabric 

o Dolores Schilling is willing to quilt some of our community quilts. 

 

• Special Events – Kathy Oliver 

o Great news.  Over 70 tickets sold and we can add an extra table – “SEW” GET 

YOUR TICKETS NOW.   

o Bring things for the food bank and if you would like to make it easier on the 

LCQG crew, bring grocery gift cards and money. 

o Effie and Deb are going to do “something” at the luncheon and they will have 

door prizes 

 

• Show and Share – Connie Chaplin 

o Connie sent the Show and Share Helper List around for 2025 – the first half. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Festival of Quilts/Quilt Show 

Sue Secretan reviewed the motion passed at the Executive Meeting which 

means we are preparing for a Quilt Show during 1-2 May 2026.  The Planning 

Committee will continue their work. 

 There was much cheering and clapping. 

 

PROGRAM:  Cherilyn Jorgensen and Pat Phillips 

A great show of Christmas quilts.  You had to be there.  Lots of quilts and stories and 

variety. 
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Sue Nagy showed her video of Quilt Canada and gave us a great version of what was 

out there……  some winners, some guild works, some very interesting quilts. Very very 

impressive – even if there was not one mention of the food. 

Pat Phillips presented Lori Holt’s video on small needlebooks.  Great little video.  Then, 

to everyone’s surprise, we were each give a small needlebook – every single one made 

by Pat.  Sheesh!!!!  

The program in January will feature plaid quilts - 

Prize draws:  Prizes this month were purchased from Village Quilts 25% off sale 

Door Prize (Heart Quilt Papers) was won by Diane Rosetti 

Loonie Draws 

#1  Spring Runner Kit won by Michelle Demers 

#2  Deluxe Rotary Cutter won by Trish Ross-Nelson 

#3 Christmas Table runner Kit was won by Sue Nagy 

 

SHOW & SHARE 

Lots and lots of quilts.  People have been busy.   

 

NEXT MEETINGS: 

• January 15 at 1:30 – Exec Comm Meeting 

• January 25 at 1:00 pm – Guild Meeting at CASA (This is a Saturday) 


